
 
 

 
State Tax Matters Page 1 of 2 Copyright © 2021 Deloitte Development LLC 
March 26, 2021  All rights reserved. 

Income/Franchise: 
Federal: Protecting Retirement Savers and Everyday Investors Bill Introduced in 
US House 
 
H.R. 1584, introduced in House 3/3/21. Legislation known as the “Protecting Retirement Savers and Everyday 
Investors Act” has been introduced in the US House of Representatives in response to some states that “have 
proposed taxes and fees that are based on securities transactions and processing activity related thereto from 
investors from other States.” If enacted, the bill would impose a limitation on taxation and fees on transactions 
by certain securities industry participants. Under the pending legislation, subject to certain exceptions, “no 
State or political subdivision thereof may impose a direct or indirect tax upon a securities industry participant” 
where that tax is based upon: 
URL: https://www.congress.gov/bill/117th-congress/house-bill/1584/titles?r=534&s=5 
 

• The number or volume of securities transactions that the securities industry participant consummates 
or processes, in whole or in part, within that State or political subdivision or by utilizing personnel, 
resources, systems, facilities, vendors, technology, or infrastructure that are located in or that traverse 
that State or political subdivision; or 

• The value of such securities transactions. 
 
The pending bill defines a “securities industry participant” as a federally regulated self-regulatory organization, 
national securities exchange, alternative trading system, securities information processor, commodities 
exchange, clearing agency, trade reporting facility, broker, dealer, or securities trading system or platform 
owned or operated by a broker or dealer. Please contact us with any questions. 
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This document contains general information only and Deloitte is not, by means of this 
document, rendering accounting, business, financial, investment, legal, tax, or other 
professional advice or services. This document is not a substitute for such professional 
advice or services, nor should it be used as a basis for any decision or action that may 
affect your business. Before making any decision or taking any action that may affect 
your business, you should consult a qualified professional advisor. Deloitte shall not be 
responsible for any loss sustained by any person who relies on this document. 
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company limited by guarantee (“DTTL”), its network of member firms, and their related 
entities. DTTL and each of its member firms are legally separate and independent 
entities. DTTL (also referred to as “Deloitte Global”) does not provide services to clients. 
In the United States, Deloitte refers to one or more of the US member firms of DTTL, 
their related entities that operate using the “Deloitte” name in the United States and 
their respective affiliates. Certain services may not be available to attest clients under 
the rules and regulations of public accounting. Please see www.deloitte.com/about to 
learn more about our global network of member firms. 


